RENEWAL OF INSURANCES 1ST FEBRUARY 2006

The following insurances were due for renewal on the 1st February 2006:-

A) Public Liability

B) Employers Liability

C) Officials Indemnity

D) Professional Negligence

E) Libel and Slander

F) Land Charges

The insurances are covered by one all embracing policy referred to as the Combined Liability Policy.

The above insurances were subject to a tendering exercise in 2004 and the successful tenderer was AIG Europe (UK) Ltd with whom the city council agreed to accept a three year long term agreement with the option to extend the long term agreement for a further two years.

The renewal terms offered by AIG Europe (UK) Ltd are based upon two options.

Option 1) reflects the terms of the existing Long Term Agreement  which allows increases to the premium rating in respect of inflation and increases in salaries and wages.

Option 2) reflects the terms offered if the city council are prepared to extend the existing Long Term Agreement by two years.

This option is still based on the expected salaries and wages bill but reflects a lower percentage premium rating and includes an undertaking that the rating for 2007/2008 and 2008/2009 will be reviewed and allowances made in respect of the risk profile and the claims profile.

As the city council is confident that it has strategies in place to reduce the number of claims being received and increase the number of claims successfully repudiated this is expected to result in a downward review of the ratings applied.

Set out below are the renewal terms offered for 2006/2007 together with a comparison of the premiums paid for 2005/2006.

N.B. All premiums quoted include Insurance Premium Tax  5%.

                                                 2005/6                 2006/7              2006/7    

                                                                           Option 1           Option 2

                                                     £                          £                      £ 

Combined Liability                393,593                420,926          379,086

RECOMMENDATIONS

In view of the city council’s expected downward review of future premium ratings it is recommended that Option 2 of the insurance renewals be accepted in line with the proposals submitted.

                                                           ALAN WESTWOOD

                                             Strategic Director Customer and Support Services

